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SEM Committee Decision for the Regulatory Authorities in relation to Mod_14_19 (Final 

Recommendation Report FRR_14_19) 

 

Dear Esther, 

 

On 10 June 2020, the Modifications Committee submitted its Final Recommendation Report 

with regard to Modification Proposal Mod_14_19 “Interconnector Representation on the 

Modifications Committee” in accordance with Paragraph B.17.18.1 of Part B of the SEM Trading 

and Settlement Code (TSC).  

 

The RAs understand that this Modification seeks to amend Section B.17 of the Trading and 

Settlement Code, Agreed Procedure 12 and the Glossary to create a new position on the 

Modifications Committee for a Representative of Interconnector Owners. The Modification also 

looks to make a minor amendment the process for elections to fill vacancies on the Committee.  

 

This Modification was raised at Meeting 93 on 22 August and discussed and Meeting 94 and 98 

in addition to two Working Groups addressing this Modification and the broader composition of 

the Modifications Committee. The Regulatory Authorities note the concerns raised by the 

Modifications Committee Members at each of these meetings and the unanimous vote to reject 

the Modification at Meeting 98 on 23 April 2020.  

 



 

Considering the above, the SEM Committee direct that Mod_14_19 is not implemented. The 

Regulatory Authorities will continue to consider the composition of the Modifications Committee 

and the representation of Interconnector Owners as part of the outcomes of the Working Groups 

which took place as a result of this Modification. 

 

Yours sincerely. 

 

_________________       

Barry Hussey 

Manager     

Wholesale Electricity Markets 

Sent via email with no signature 


